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Dear Parents, 

We welcome all students back to school and look forward to the final term of learning and 
consolidation. 

We are delighted to share how our school came together to celebrate SG60, both within our 
classrooms and alongside the Tampines Community. 

 

National Day 2025: Majulah Singapura! 

In the lead-up to National Day, our Recess Programme was filled with excitement. From Chope 
Master to Giant Flag Eraser and Icons of Singapore Toss, students enjoyed three uniquely local 
games. They also got creative at the All Things Singapore badge booth and, together with staff, 
contributed to the SG60 Collage Mural, celebrating 60 years of unity, resilience and progress. 
On Friday, 8th August 2025, we began our National Day celebrations with a Combined 
Observance Ceremony with Tampines Secondary School.  The Scouts and Brownies marched 
proudly with the secondary school’s contingents. Back in classrooms, students shared their 
hopes for Singapore’s future. Our concert lit up the stage with six performances – Guzheng, 
Malay Dance, Indian Dance, MK@TPPS, Choir and Modern Dance – each marking a decade of 
our nation’s journey. We ended on a high note with heartfelt sharing at the NE Community Café, 
a spirited sing-along medley and a joyful mass dance. Here’s to the next chapter of our Singapore 
Story! 

 

 

 

 

 



             

Tampines West Community Centre National Day Carnival 2025 on Saturday, 16th August 
2025 

Our Tampines Primary dancers wowed the audience with a lively medley of Malay, Indian and 
Modern Dance. The performances were met with overwhelming cheers and support from 
parents, students, School Leaders, teachers and the general public. It was a wonderful 
celebration of dance, culture and community in honour of SG60! 

 

 

 

“Save the Earth” Collaborative Mural Series with Residence of Tampines Park  

On 31st August 2025, our students proudly took part in Tampines Park Clean Day, held in 
conjunction with SG Clean Day, a national initiative where sweeping in public spaces was paused 
to encourage residents to take responsibility for their surroundings. The event, graced by 
Grassroots’ Adviser, Mr Masagos Zulkifli, Minister for Social and Family Development, brought 
together the community in the spirit of care for the environment. 

As part of the programme, our students joined residents and volunteers in a litter-picking exercise, 
with waste sorted to identify recyclables. This was followed by an NEA sharing on “Recycling 
Right”, which stressed the urgency of practising the 3Rs—Reduce, Reuse, Recycle. Students 
learnt the three key steps—Check, Clean, Recycle—and participated by practicing proper 
recycling such as flattening milk boxes and cartons.   

The event concluded with the unveiling of the ‘Save the Earth’ mural, symbolising eco-
stewardship. Tampines Primary School is proud to have contributed to this initiative, with the 
mural thoughtfully designed by our students and beautifully brought to life by members of the Art 
Club. Beyond showcasing their creativity, this experience also provided authentic opportunities 
for our students to exercise leadership, collaborate with the community, and grow as future 
community leaders committed to building a cleaner, greener Singapore. 



             

 

 
 

PSLE Listening Comprehension (LC) Examination – Tuesday, 16th September 2025  

The PSLE Listening Comprehension Examination for P6 students will be on Tuesday, 16th 
September 2025. P6 students are to report punctually to the school hall at 8 a.m. Students who 
are exempted from Mother Tongue Languages (MTL) will report at 10.15 a.m. at the school hall.   

P1 to P5 students do not report to school that day. They will be doing home-based learning.   

 



             

Study Break before PSLE - Monday, 22nd September 2025 to Wednesday, 24th September 
2025  

Parents of P6 students were previously informed of the Study Break from Monday, 22nd 
September 2025 to Wednesday, 24th September 2025. P6 students are to refer to the lesson 
schedule and zoom details that will be issued to them before the start of the study break. 

Do note that school hours remain the same for all other P1 – P5 students.   

 

PSLE Written Examination - Thursday, 25th September 2025 to Wednesday, 1st October 
2025  

The PSLE Written Examinations are from Thursday, 25th September 2025 to Wednesday, 1st 
October 2025. All P6 students are to report punctually to the respective examination rooms at 
7.30 a.m. They will be dismissed from school at the end of each paper. Please refer to the PSLE 
Information Booklet for more information. 

 

Levels Not Reporting to School during PSLE Listening Comprehension and Written 
Examination with respective levels on Home-Based Learning (HBL)  

We would like to gently remind parents of the levels reporting to school for the following days 
during the PSLE Examinations shared earlier on 31st January 2025 [Reference No: 
TPPS/14/2025 and TPPS/51/2025].  

Please note the days that your children do not need to report to school during the PSLE Listening 
and Written Examination from 25th September 2025 to 29th September 2025. HBL details will be 
provided in due course. 

 Date Levels Reporting to school 
Listening 
Comprehension 

Tuesday, 16th September 2025 Only P6 Students 
P1 to P5 will not report 

PSLE Written 
Examination 

Thursday, 25th September 2025 P1, P2, P4, P5 and P6 
P3 will not report 

Friday, 26th September 2025 P1, P2, P3, P5 and P6 
P4 will not report 

Monday, 29th September 2025 P1, P2, P3, P4 and P6 
P5 will not report 

Tuesday, 30th September 2025 All levels 
Wednesday, 1st October 2025 P1 – P5, P6 HMT students 

P6 non-HMT will not report 
 

PSLE Marking Exercise Days – Monday, 13th October to Wednesday, 15th October 2025  

We gently remind parents that the PSLE Marking Exercise will be conducted on Monday, 13th 
October to Wednesday, 15th October 2025.  

There is no school for all levels except for the Primary 5 level and Primary 3 Students 
participating in the Swimsafer Programme. 

All Primary 5 students will report to school. Details will be provided in due course. 



             

Primary 3 students participating in the SwimSafer programme will report to the school foyer at 
8.30 am for their swimming sessions from Monday, 13th October to Wednesday, 15th October 
2025. Should you have any questions, you may contact Mr Bryan Chao (HOD/PE, CCA and 
Aesthetics) at 67831190 or email at tpps@moe.edu.sg. 

P1, P2 and P4 levels will have Home-based Learning (HBL). Details for HBL will be provided in 
due course. 

P6 students will not report to school. 

 

Children’s Day School Holiday - Friday, 3rd 
October 2025 

Tampines Primary will be celebrating Children’s 
Day on Thursday, 2nd October 2025. We have 
planned for a day filled with activities and fun.   

A reminder that school dismissal will be at 
10.30 a.m. on Thursday, 2nd October 2025. All 
students will be dismissed according to their 
dismissal arrangements at 10.30 a.m.  

We wish all our students a Happy Children’s Day and encourage them to live out their dreams! 

Children’s Day School Holiday is on Friday, 3rd October 2025 and all students do not report to 
school that day.  

 

Conclusion 

With the recent news on bullying, we want to reassure you that our school continues to 
emphasize the importance of kindness, respect, and positive behaviour in every interaction. Our 
students are regularly guided on how they can play an active role in keeping our school a safe 
and caring place where everyone feels included and can learn happily together.  

To support this, teachers actively monitor student interactions, hold regular class discussions on 
respect, and provide safe avenues for students to share their concerns.  

We also believe in working closely with parents, encouraging ongoing conversations at home 
about kindness and empathy, so that together we can reinforce these values consistently.  

 

With your proactive and thoughtful partnership, we wish all our students a fulfilling Term 4. 

Yours in partnership, 

 

Yours in partnership, 

Mrs Lay See Neufeld 

Principal 

#KnowEveryChild #GrowEveryChild #CelebrateEveryChild 

mailto:tpps@moe.edu.sg

